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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

September 17, 2008
Academic Council Room

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the May 19, 2008 meeting were approved as distributed.

President’s Report
President Bottomly expressed her pleasure at beginning the new academic year and at now being familiar with most of the people in the room and on campus.
The President then thanked Laura Bey from the Registrar’s Office and Susan Berry from Resources for Co-Chairing the Steering Committee this year.

President Bottomly reported having accepted the resignation of David Mickenberg, Director of the Davis Museum and Cultural Center. She considered Wellesley fortunate to have one of the oldest and most comprehensive art museums of any college in the United States. The museum plays an important role in the educational experience of our students and she stated her commitment to ensuring its continued excellence. 

Commenting on recent publicity, President Bottomly said that one might have expected this publicity last November when the Leger was discovered to be missing and its loss reported. She noted that this past year has been difficult for the museum and its staff who have worked very hard to modify methods and controls to meet recommendations from an external auditing firm hired to evaluate our procedures. These modifications will ensure that such a loss will not happen again, making the museum one of the safest places for art.

President Bottomly reported having asked Dennis McFadden, associate director of the museum, to serve as the interim director. The role of the museum at the college will be examined, and a new director hired consistent with that role. The museum will open on September 17th with the Black Womanhood exhibit.
President Bottomly announced that Kathryn Lynch, Katharine Lee Bates and Sophie Chantal Hart Professor of English, would deliver this year’s Distinguished Faculty Lecture. Her October 3rd talk is titled “Getting Medieval: What to do about the Missing Millennium.” Additional information will be posted on-line.

President Bottomly restated her commitment to ensuring that Wellesley’s budget accurately reflects institutional vision and priorities. The primary focus of the budget should be on the academic and intellectual life at Wellesley. It is what our reputation is built on and is critical for our continued successful recruitment of outstanding students. In a review of the budget process with the senior staff over the summer, it was concluded that the current organizational structure does not allow for an alignment between budgetary decisions and academic priorities. She noted that common practice at other academic institutions is to have a chief academic officer, often a provost, whose responsibility is to ensure this alignment of the academic mission with the budget. However, here, the academic administration has a small role in setting budgetary priorities. President Bottomly reported having asked Dean Shennan to assume some of the responsibilities typically found in a provost. He will chair the senior staff subgroup that advises her on budgetary matters.

President Bottomly noted that Wellesley is exploring ways to articulate the exceptional teaching and research that happens here; to best convey what makes a Wellesley education so transformative. Our reputation is excellent, but if one were to ask 100 people why, one would get 100 different responses. Potential students and the public need more specific answers. Cameran Mason, Vice President for Resources and Public Affairs, will lead a task force to help identify the College’s central messages. Input will be sought from faculty, alumnae, staff, and trustees.

President Bottomly introduced newly appointed Dean of Students, Debra DeMeis. Dean DeMeis had previously been Dean of the College and Professor of Psychology at William Smith College. She has quickly been learning about our community and has, just as quickly, made it evident that the high expectations we set for ourselves in finding our new dean have been realized. President Bottomly invited everyone to a welcome reception for Dean DeMeis on September 18.

Human Resources Update
Eloise McGaw announced the hiring of 37 new administrative staff members since the last meeting of Administrative Council. With our new automated tracking system being implemented, we were able to track about 3,550 applications sent for the 37 positions that were filled.  

Eloise encouraged all us to attend the TIAF CREF monthly meetings during this turbulent time in the markets. The next benefits fair will be held on November 6th please check the HR web-site for all future training dates both on and off campus.
Dining Services Update
Karen Upton provided an update on the new Fac-Staff options for dinning on campus.   In the LuLu, we will be able to choose from “all you can eat” on the 4th floor, or “Grab & Go” meals on the 2nd floor. Room 413 will always be reserved for Faculty & staff personnel only.   

Jasenko Pilja, College Club Manager reported they have new dinning options and would like to be the #1 choice for catering on campus. If you would like to have your next function catered by the Club, give them a call. Jen Desjarlais from Admissions said her department had a delicious dinner catered last week by the College Club; she gave a very high recommendation.

Admissions Update
Jen Desjarlais gave an update of the incoming class of 2012. There were about 4,100 applicants for the fall and 597 enrolling first-years arrived on campus for Orientation.  The class admitted this fall was among the most diverse and strongest class ever, with 18% taking advantage of our early decision program.  Among the class of 2012 are 33 countries represented, 45.8% ALNA population,

New England led with 22.8%. (Please see all stats on the Admissions web-site)

The impact of the new financial aid packages announced last year had a huge impact on all 3 different tiers with the burden of loan debt lowered for new students.
First Year Orientation Update

Lori Tenser thanked everyone who was involved with the Orientation program this year with a special thanks to the 2 student leaders Nikki Wright & Marjahn Golban who did a fantastic job designing and implementing the program. The theme Opening Doors was inspired by the Inauguration of President Bottomly and the keys presented to each new President as symbols of our shared educational mission.   Lori passed out a flyer which highlighted the orientation week, with a focus on fitness and sustainability. 

IS Update

Veronica Brandstrader reported the Help Desk received about 2,100 calls during the beginning of the semester. Clean Access did a wonderful job in keeping viruses away from our computers during the first few weeks of the semester. There is a new organizational chart on the IS web-site for staff to view. New training announcements are posted on the web-site too. 

Maureen Williams has announced that Banner will be down for upgrades on October 9th & 14th.
Charitable Giving Campaign Update

Donna Volpe-Strauss introduced the new committee and announced the campaign will be launched on November 6th with an Open House from 9-12pm. Look at the Charitable Campaign conference for further updates.

Announcements

Laura Bey introduced the Steering Committee members for 2008-09.
Teri Ramos from CWS announced the Tanner Conference will be held on Tuesday October 28th.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00
Respectfully submitted,

Kim Lancaster
Secretary
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